STATE OF WASHINGTON

DEPARTMENT OF ECOLOGY

4601 N Monroe Street * Spokane, WA 99205-1295 * 509-329-3400

October 17, 2018

Karl Schultz, EHS Manager
J.R. Simplot Company

P.O. Box 27

Boise, ID 83707

Re: Satisfaction of Agreed Order No. 8241 for the following Contaminated Site:

Site Name: Warden City Water Supply Wells No. 4 and 5
Site Address: 1800 West First Street, Warden WA 98857
Cleanup Site ID: 1618

Facility/Site ID: 2802409

Dear Mr. Schultz:

Thank you for working with the Washington State Department of Ecology (Ecology) on Warden
City Water Supply Wells No. 4 and 5 (Site). This letter provides written notification that the
remedial investigation and feasibility study (RI/FS) required at the Site by Agreed Order-No.
8241 (Order) under the Model Toxics Control Act (MTCA), Chapter 70.105D RCW, have been
satisfactorily completed. The Order became effective on May 27, 2011. This letter also
describes the next steps for the Site.

Completion of Remedial Actions Required by the Order

Ecology has determined the requirements of the Order have been satisfied. Ecology made this
determination pursuant to Section IX (Satisfaction of Order) of the Agreed Order.

The remedial actions required by the Order are specified in Section VII (Work to Be Performed).
J.R. Simplot Company (Simplot) was required to plan, implement, and report on the conduct of a
RI/FS. After inspecting the Site and reviewing the supporting documentation, Ecology has
determined the remedial actions in Section VII have been satisfactorily completed.



Next Steps at the Site

Ecology will complete a Draft Cleanup Action Plan (DCAP) for the Site. After review and
consideration of comments received during the public comment period, Ecology will issue a final
Cleanup Action Plan (CAP).

The CAP will be implemented in a Consent Decree. Ecology will be contacting you to enter
negotiations for the Consent Decree, and looks forward to continuing this working relationship.

Thank you for your efforts toward working to clean up the Site. Should you have any questions,
please do not hesitate to contact Ecology’s cleanup project manager for this Site: Christer
Loftenius, at (509)-329-3543 or clof461@ecy.wa.gov.

Sincerely, :

Kathy Falconer

Section Manager
Toxics Cleanup Program, Eastern Region

kf:mk

cc: Dr. Michael Murray, HDR Engineering Inc. Boise, ID
Mr. Andy Fitz, Section Manager, Office of the Attorney General
Ms. Beth McKee, Cost Recovery Coordinator, Ecology
Ecology Site File



